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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

The first full week back has begun at a pace. We are preparing heading into the summer term with key stage tests 
to prepare for, numerous trips and visits (including residentials) to plan as well as all the normal aspects of school 
life! It was lovely to see how enthusiastic the children were to be back in school at the start of term and this has 
continued into this week. Let’s hope the weather carries on being dry and clear (if not a little warmer) as we go 
through the term. The more we can experience the great outdoors the better! Phil 

Attendance Update 
 

Welcome back everybody, I hope you are all well and 
feeling rested. 
Our whole school attendance for last week was 

94.35%, which is slightly below our target of 96%
please continue to strive for 100% attendance. 

Children who arrived late for school this week 

plummeted to 172, this figure is very worrying. We 

will be sending reminder texts, letters and inviting 
parents in for meetings, for those who are persistently 
late for school.  

Soft start is from 8.45-9am, after this time the gate 
will close and children will be marked in as late.  

DOUBLE PARKING 
Unfortunately, I am having to write once more to ask 

that parents/carers dropping their children off at the 

start/end of day DO NOT double park on either Princess 

Road or Chalcot Road. This really does present a danger 

to both children and adults. I do appreciate everyone 

feels that it is ‘only for 2 minutes’ but just yesterday I 

saw 6 cars double parked, one behind the other, on 

Princess Road. Can I request that if you can walk or take 

alternative transport to school you do so, AND if not 

please park safely further away from the school before 

bringing your child on site. Thank you for your 

cooperation in this matter. 

Nursery 2-3 Year Olds Admissions for 

September 2022  

If you, or someone you know, have a child born 
between 1st Sept 2019 and 31st Aug 2020, they may 
be eligible for a space in our 2-3 year old Nursery, 
Tadpoles! Applications can be found on our website  
https://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/%20school-
information/admissions/  or you can email Ilirjana or 
Tara on admissions@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk  
for more information. 

Last few days to 
vote… 

Remember we entered year 
5’s Mangrove artwork into the Art Bytes competition. 

We would love the whole school community to 
vote, regardless if your child is in year 5, for the 3 
shortlisted pieces of artwork form Primrose Hill.  
Primrose Hill’s page showing the three shortlisted pieces 
is https://artbytes.co.uk/schools/primrose-hill-primary-
school_153/ you can vote here.  
The QR code on the poster below allows you to go 
directly to the browse schools page (see link at top of 
poster). By holding the camera on your smartphone to 
the QR code, we are hoping this will make it easier for 
your pupils and school community to vote! https://
mcusercontent.com/1a09f3a97f409c539965d3f51/
files/21e79bfb-a095-6a6c-98c1-a9b1a07a3e2f/
Art_Bytes_2022_Vote_now_A3_Poster_for_web_1_.pdf
?mc_cid=90edd039e6&mc_eid=f0dde85c6c  
Please vote by the 1st May 2022. 
Thank you, Maria Felstead Art lead 
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School Dinner Payment:  
A reminder please to always ensure you are paying for lunches 
in advance – not in arrears. 

We are having a big push on lunch debts as sadly the school is 
not in a position to finance these.  

Reminders will be going out weekly by text and email. Tara 
(Admissions & Attendance Officer) and Julia (School Business 
Manager) will be individually contacting those in arrears over 
the next week. 

We do understand that these are difficult financial times for 
many of our families, so if you think you may be eligible for 
Free School Meals, please don’t hesitate to contact the office 
and they will advise you on how to apply. 

Please click here to make payments. 

https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314


  


